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MARCH 24, 2021 MEeting minutes
Council on Watershed Management
Wednesday, March 24, 2021
8:30 a.m. – 10:13 a.m.
Held via Zoom webinar, audio availability at: 301-715-8592 or 646-558-8656 

Webinar ID: 941 8795 5882
I. Call to Order

Chairman Haase calls the meeting to order.
II. Roll Call

Lori Dupont, Council Secretary 
· Coastal Protection and Restoration Authority: Bren Haase

· Department of Transportation & Development: Chris Knotts
· Louisiana Department of Wildlife & Fisheries: Matt Weigel
· Governor’s Office of Homeland Security & Emergency Preparedness: James Waskom
· Louisiana Office of Community Development: Pat Forbes
5 members of each agency confirmed. Mr. Chairman, we do have a quorum.
III. Pledge of Allegiance

Chairman Haase makes the pledge of allegiance.
IV. Public Comment

Chairman Haase calls for public comment.

No public comments.
V. Consent Agenda Items

A. November 19, 2020 Meeting Minutes
Chairman Haase calls for queries or objections to the November 19, 2020 meeting minutes.

No objections, the November 19, 2020 meeting minutes are accepted as written. 
Motion: James Waskom motions to approve the November 19, 2020 minutes.

Second: Pat Forbes
Minutes approved.

VI. Opening Remarks

Chairman Haase presents an overview of the Louisiana Watershed Initiative.
VII. Updates

A. Regional Capacity Building Grant Program
Chairman Haase introduces Nicolette Jones of OCD to provide an update on the Regional Capacity Building Grant Program.
Ms. Jones introduced other statewide Watershed Coordinators leading this program who will provide updates.

Tom Haysley, Watershed Coordinator, Region 8
Provided background on program and the regional steering committees. Discussed major milestones for the RCBG program.

Malissa Givhan, Outreach Specialist, Region 8
Discussed the additional outreach and engagement.

Matt Johns, Rapides Parish RSC Member, Region 1, 2, 4, and 5
Provided overview of the provisional recommendations for roles and responsibilities for future regional watershed management entities, and the recommended authorities for future regional watershed management entities.

Karen Cupit, Watershed Coordinator, Region 3 
Discussed the consideration on how coalitions could be composed and facilitated, utilizing existing expertise through partnerships.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Importance of recommendations to help create a statewide watershed based floodplain management framework. Considerations when standing up coalitions:
All regions recommended the coalitions be enabled by legislation under a state agency, board or commission.

· All recommended that all coalitions be enabled under a single charter

· Most regions recommend that the boundaries of each watershed be approved by a state agency, board or program through a public process

· All regions recommended appropriate state agency oversight be provided to promote consistency among regions and among state-level management

Bradley Spiegel, OCD
Regional Outreach & Engagement Toolkit overview and the ‘whys’ of creation:

· It provides a basic understanding of the LWI--it's background and purpose--to enable stakeholders to participate and lead in this program statewide.

· It contains program one-page summaries, sample news releases and key graphics to ensure consistent and effective messaging across all leading this effort.

· Aims to build leadership capacity and capability amongst all interested in reducing mounting statewide water risks.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Long-Term Funding for Regional Watershed Management Whitepaper and presentation being provided by the state to ensure everyone has a clear and comprehensive understanding of what funding tools or options are available. Examines best practices, looks beyond traditional municipal financial strategies, and to serve as a resource to both the RSCs and state partners.


Nicolette Jones, OCD
The Louisiana Watershed Initiative will host a Florida Water Management Webinar on March 31 to highlight opportunities in regional watershed management and provide an example in neighboring state. RSC members, stakeholders and the general public are encouraged to participate to gain a better understanding of what some of these activities could look like for Louisiana.

Chairman Haase Comment
Thanks to all of you for working on this program, which advances a key component of the LWI focused on how we manage flood risk mitigation activities regionally.
B. State Agency Operational Guidance

Chairman Haase introduces Matt Weigel and Justin Kozak on how we are aligning state agency work. 
Matt Weigel, LDWF
Presented on the status of the State Agency Operational Guidance, a guidance documents for:
· The alignment of state agency policies and activities with a watershed-based approach to floodplain and flood risk management in Louisiana.
· Establishing broader consistency across state programs through improved coordination of programs, better tracking of activities common to multiple programs, and consistent standards across program. 

· I’d like to emphasize that an important part of this effort was not reinventing the wheel but recognizing where Louisiana has already adapted a best practice to the Louisiana context and has successfully implemented it…and applying that to other state programs where possible.

Moving to Implementation Phase implications:
· Agencies will need to commit to developing pathways to implementation in their programs and policies. We know each agency has different program parameters and restrictions on use of funds. We will need to navigate those as we work towards common goals

· This is not a static document. As the LWI progresses and different parts of it develop further, adjustments will be necessary to ensure we are leveraging efforts to the maximum extent practicable. 

Snapshot of a few recommendations in the Operational Guidance:

· Recommendation A.5 addresses the incorporation of Low-Impact Development (LID) and Green Infrastructure (GI) practices in state funded building and infrastructure projects.
· Recommendation B.2 addresses establishing consistent minimum freeboard standards for all state-funded or state-administered nonstructural programs
· Recommendation C.3 addresses the need to restrict use of fill in the entire Special Flood Hazard Area for all state-funded or state-administered mitigation, development, or infrastructure projects, except when necessary, including address standards when variances may be appropriate.
· Recommendation D.3 is “Conduct agency skills capacity assessments based on intended or potential use of hydrologic and hydraulic tools”

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Discussed the phase 1 of the Flood Ready Jobs program, which is not funded by MIT dollars. The program was developed by OCD and funded by Disaster Recovery CDBG dollars in coordination with LWI. Overview of the Flood Ready Jobs program:

· It targets local workforce for anticipated Round 1 and SPP t construction demand for heavy equipment skills

· Funds managed by Louisiana Workforce Commission and implemented in partnership with Louisiana Community and Technical College System

· Future Phases of this program are planned to be funded by CDBG-MIT dollars to build skills and support certifications that support LWI long-term resilient development objectives

· Anticipate launch in Summer 2021

State Projects and Programs is a program included in the State’s Master Action Plan and acknowledges state agencies in a good position to identify projects that would establish more comprehensive flood mitigation strategies in Louisiana. Overview of State Projects and Programs:

· Program funds will be awarded in phases, as part of and in alignment with the state’s Action Plan 

· Projects selected further LWI’s long-term resilience objectives, including natural flood management, regional retention/detention and critical infrastructure projects.

· The Office of Community Development is the granting agency of these funds, responsible for determining project eligibility and alignment with the state’s Action Plan

Kay LeSage, Economic Development and Infrastructure Director, OCD
Provided a more in-depth overview  of the State Projects and Programs and how it will help fund projects statewide. 
· The first phase includes $163 million in flood risk reduction projects, drainage and critical infrastructure projects that provide crucial flood mitigation for communities throughout the state.
· We’ve been working to execute contracts with project applicants.
· Project summaries, program policies and procedures are available online on the LWI webpage as of today.

Chairman Haase commented on how nice it is to see projects being funded with these dollars less than 6 months after the state was granted a line of credit for these mitigation dollars back in September. Commended all the state agency staff members who worked to pull good proposals from plans and activities that were not funded and align them to the LWI mission. Important step and a good show of what we can do when we work together.

Councilmember Chris Knotts commented that eight of the projects are dams across the state that are in critical need of flood hazard protection upgrades and hardening to prevent catastrophic failures of the structures. Glad to see public safety continuing to play a central role in the council’s consideration of flood risk mitigation efforts. Commended his staff for working so diligently to put together the application materials and information needed to see these projects move forward. Indeed a group effort.

Councilmember Matt Weigel acknowledged how natural functions and storage was not lost in this first phase, the Mermentau Basin inundation relief project, which affects Cameron and Vermilion parishes, aims to better manage the additional flow and enhance flood storage within the basin. Working in this framework helped enhance the project to align with LWI objectives. We are excited to be part of this effort and see this project move forward.
C. Watershed Projects Grant Program: Local and Regional – Round 1 

Chairman Haase introduces Evelyn Campo with OCD to discuss how the first Round of the Regional Grant Program is progressing.


Evelyn Campo, OCD
Program is set up to award up to $100 million in CDBG-MIT funds. All applications are pooled together, all projects are scored, makes awards for up to $60 million. Remaining projects to the RSC to recommend up to $40 million in funding in Summer 2021.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Clarified that the RSCs are not public entities so they cannot approve projects on their own, so ultimately the state will approve and award. The goal of the regional project scoring and selection process is to invite region-specific consideration regarding their unique flood risk issues and priorities. All $100 million of the projects awarded are coming from the regions. There are no state projects included in the selection.

Evelyn Campo, OCD
Discussed the program timeline. Full application submission deadline was March 12, 2021, which has been extended twice in response to requests from applicants, as Hurricanes Laura and Delta and winter storms impacted applicants’ capacity. First set of regional awards will be announced this May. Approximately 190 applications have been submitted with a total of approximately $735 million in requested CDBG-MIT funds. Applications have been submitted from each watershed region. The total number of applications and fund total are subject to change as staff will continue to process, review for completeness and verify CDBG eligibility for all submitted full applications. In terms of next steps, a meeting of the scoring committee, which includes a scoring member from each LWI agency, was held on Wednesday, March 16, 2021, for briefing on process, timeline and scoring expectations. Anyone identified as the point of contact for a full application, be sure to monitor emails and grant software for questions or follow-up. Due to the relatively short turnaround time for the state to review and score applications, special council meetings may be necessary.

Councilmember Pat Forbes thanked staff and the projects TAG who designed this process, as well as the OCD implementation staff who have been providing technical assistance and fielding calls from applicants for the past 6 months. The thought, time and effort that has gone into getting us to this point is appreciated.
D. Watershed Mapping, Monitoring and Modeling Program

Chairman Haase introduced Dr. Habib with the University of Louisiana at Lafayette, Alex Carter with OCD, Edward McKnight with DOTD, Dr. Meselhe with Tulane University and Sam Martin with CPRA to provide updates relative to the statewide watershed mapping, monitoring and modeling program.

Dr. Emad Habib, UL
Recapped from last council meeting in November regarding the agreement that the program would move forward with updating the PFEs for the state of Louisiana. The question of whether a recent DOTD PMP study was duplicative of this effort and we have determined and communicated to the working group that this is not the case and no overlap in work or deliverables was found with the two efforts.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Discussed the coordination of briefing the working group in January, briefing the Governor on the matter, and now are coordinating with finance staff with the Federal Highway Administration to put the contractual and financial pieces together. The process to update this important dataset for the state has begun. 

Dr. Emad Habib, UL
The main update on the statewide river and rain gauge network is that it is moving along. Implementation activities have begun for the top 100 suggested rain, flow and state gauge sites. In terms of a timeline, the grant OCD executed with DEQ is a six-year grant. The probes and gauge sites are planned to be installed over the first three years. The grant also funds ongoing operations and maintenance with a step down in support in the last two years. The program is planning to finalize and implement a long-term O&M strategy between the winter of 2024 and 2026.

Edward McKnight, DOTD
Provided update related to the statewide H&H modeling effort. As of now we are working with 7 modeling teams statewide on the first task order to provide data collection, proposed model design, cost estimates and scheduling and Data Gap Analysis. Last deliverables are due April 8, except for the data gap analysis which is due in early to mid-June. Task order two will be to develop 48 HUC8 models statewide and will be done in 2 series, spaced approximately 4 months apart. Estimated budget and scope of work for regional modeling effort was reviewed by the working group on March 11, 2021 and DOTD and OCD executed an agreement to fund task order 2 this month. Consultants are expected to begin modeling this Spring and will take approximately 36 months.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Provided an example of the dashboard that the TDQ (Technical Design and Quality Team) will use to track progress across the regions as deliverables are reviewed and approved. Stated that in future meetings updates will be presented on the modeling program using data from this dashboard.

Sam Martin, CPRA
Provided update on the work that is occurring to align the state H&H modeling effort with special considerations needed in our coastal transition zones. Modeling consultant teams in contracting areas 4, 5, 6 and 7 have been working together to develop a consistent approach and were advised to proceed with their proposed approach by the TDQ on February 26, with the expectation that refinement to increase consistency would take place via coordination with the TDQ once individual HUC8 model approaches were submitted for review. The development of the transition zone approach and the reissuance of the modeling methodology to account for use of RAS 6.0 have created some delay in task order one deliverables but it is not expected to have a measurable impact on the overall modeling timeline. 

Chairman Haase commented to be glad to hear about the collaboration with DOTD modeling consultants on the approaches. It may take more time but it is my understanding this will likely improve the end product and make the work more management in the long term.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
Spoke more broadly on how the program is aligning review of major documents and facilitating program decision-making related to the statewide modeling program. In short, the purpose of the D&M TAG is to perform programmatic reviews, act in advisory capacity to the TDQ, provide objective advice devoid of agency bias, and ensure modeling and date management efforts are consistent, timely and useable. The purpose of the TDQ is to perform specific activities for improving technical design quality and enabling efficiency across the LWI program related to model development, data storage, technology, software and associated tools. The TDQ meeting regularly, with the D&M TAG meeting quarterly or bi-annually, as needed, to review and provide comment on program documents. Based on MRA recommendations, memberships of both the TDQ and D&M TAG are under review and changes will reflect both the present operating needs of the program as well as address areas of future activity.
Provided an update on a No Cost MOU between the LWI agencies and the Corps, which would acknowledge each intent to partner and align modeling efforts statewide. The MOU was successfully executed in December 2020. The next step associated with aligning efforts includes finding ways to compensate the Corps for review of LWI modeling products and for providing technical assistance as needed, made possible through a memorandum of agreement (MOA), which includes a 9-year term. Currently the agreement is under negotiation and includes a $800,000 budget to fund the partnership over the next 2-3 years in support of H&H modeling efforts. The MOA will be entered between the funding agency OCD on behalf of the LWI and the New Orleans District. Only outstanding item is HUD approval. Timeliness is not an issue because coordination with the Corps is currently being funded by 2 silver jackets grants.
E. Programs Development Activities
Chairman Haase moved to the next agenda item regarding program development activities.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
We are continually managing programs and preparing to launch new programs. Since we are meeting every couple of months, Bradley Spiegel, Matt Weigel, and Chad Carson will brief us on anticipated activities associated with the Nature Based Solutions Training Program and Nonstructural Housing Program. 

Matt Weigel, LDWF
The state formed a Nature Based Solutions group to advance agency and stakeholder’s understanding of the benefits to using natural based solutions when designing projects to reduce flood risk. We have reviewed proposals to move a training module forward and will meet to discuss other program activities, including tool development and public education.

Bradley Spiegel, OCD
We anticipate starting with a webinar series beginning the Summer 2021 with nine modules concluding in 2022.

Council Member Pat Forbes question: Who is the intended audience of the webinar series?

Matt Weigel, LDWF
Public works departments and associated engineering firms who may be putting together grant applications for future rounds of LWI funding, grants administrators, and all those interested in nature based project designs. Work will also include outreach and education materials to enhance understanding of these approaches and their benefits to reducing long-term flood risk at lower cost, but these will be an outcome/next step of the training.
Chad Carson, OCD
Provided an update on the status of housing programs in development. In alignment with existing plans, development of programs for St. Tammany and Vermilion Parishes is underway, both of which are actively working with us on next steps. The programs are designed to address high risk properties with a focus on reducing future flood risk. They also work to maximize opportunities to utilize natural floodplain functions. We anticipate further mobilization through 2021 and into 2022.
VIII. Action Items
Chairman Haase asked Alexandra Carter of OCD to briefly describe the two items for action today.

Alexandra Carter, OCD
The first involves the process the program will use to review and approve the first part (or part 1) of the LWI Long-Term Model Use, Storage and Maintenance Plan. The second item involves you all’s next meeting date, and there are somethings we will want to keep in mind with this approval. 
A. Long-Term Model Use, Storage and Maintenance (MUSM) Plan Review Process
Jeff Decoteau, AECOM
Provided context for the draft and outlined the draft Model Use, Storage and Maintenance Plan review process. Given the scope and nature of this work, the program will consider drafts in parts to avoid the process moving to far in a specific direction that may not be right for the state or its stakeholders. Part 1 is developed and is currently under review by TDQ. The review process for the MUSM Park 1 is proposed as 4 stages:
· Beginning first with a technical review: Answering the question( Can this technically be achieved?

· Followed by a programmatic review: Answering the question ( Is this in alignment with the LWI long-term resilience objectives?   

· If both of these answers are generally ‘yes’ an Administrative review will take place to make sure that—structurally—all agencies are in agreement with the approach, and 

· Finally, the approach will be presented publicly, where public comment will be received. 


Chairman Haase calls for questions from the council. Hearing none.

Chairman Haase calls for a motion and a second to approve the proposed, phased review process of Part 1 of the Model Use, Storage and Maintenance Plan?

Motion: Pat Forbes
Second: Chris Knotts
Lori Dupont, Council Secretary calls roll…
	Council Member
	Yea
	Nay

	CPRA: Bren Haase
	Y
	

	DOTD: Chris Knotts
	Y
	

	LDWF: Randy Meyers
	Y
	

	GOHSEP: James Waskom
	Y
	

	OCD: Pat Forbes
	Y
	


The motion passes unanimously. 
B. Future Council on Watershed Management Meeting Date
Chairman Haase asks Alexandra Carter if there are any notes she would like to make for this item before the council takes it up for consideration.
Alexandra Carter, OCD

Yes. The next meeting is planned for July 2021, however, we would like to take this opportunity to also make everyone aware that we will likely need to coordinate special meetings of the council to review Round 1 project selections in order to avoid any delays related to decision-making related to project awards. We will coordinate with the working group and the council chair to ensure broad awareness of dates and expectations. For now, we are planning to meet in July for a regular meeting and that we will likely host shorter, special meetings to move project awards between now and then.
Chairman Haase states that unless there are any conflicts the council will plan to convene in July 2021, noting special meetings may be coordinated in the interim to resolve Round 1 decision-making or other matters requiring the Council’s immediate attention. 

Motion: James Waskom
Second: Matt Weigel

Passed unanimously.
IX. Public Comment

Chairman Haase calls for public comment.
X. Closing Remarks

Chairman Haase thanked everyone for their time and attention.


XI. Adjournment
Chairman Haase calls for a motion to adjourn.
Motion: Pat Forbes
Second: Chris Knotts
--Meeting Adjourned—
10:13 a.m.
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